
REPORT OF THE LANCASHIRE COMBINED FIRE AUTHORITY - 25 APRIL 2022 
 
 
ANNUAL SERVICE PLAN 
 
Members received a video presentation that accompanied the approved Annual 
Service Plan which set out the activities intended to be delivered during the next 12 
months.  The Plan was built around the Service’s four corporate priorities of: i) 
valuing people; ii) preventing fire and other emergencies from happening and 
protecting people and property when fires happened; iii) responding to fire and other 
emergencies quickly and competently and iv) delivering value for money in how we 
use our resources. 
 
The Plan can be viewed on YouTube here: https://youtu.be/yKGcJtTCRnY  
 
 
OPERATIONAL INCIDENTS OF INTEREST 
 
Members considered a report that provided information relating to operational 
incidents of note over the period 1 February 2022 – 31 March 2022. 
 
As part of the report Members received a presentation on a wildfire incident in 
Rossendale.  The incident response demonstrated why the Authority’s support for, 
and investment in climate change response was important to the ongoing 
organisational evolution and success in dealing with some of the emerging risks 
around flooding and wildfire response. The presentation provided an overview of the 
launch of the Climate Change Operational Response Plan which can be viewed on 
YouTube here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=r6BMc1CediA  
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